
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 4 May 2006 

8. CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT ON BROWNLEE RESERVE 
 
 The Chairperson presented a report following a Council resolution on 1 December 2005 that the 

Chairperson of the Board be requested to make arrangements pursuant to Standing Order 2.18.17 for 
the Board to reconsider its decision in respect of the amended development plan. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. To revoke its decision made at the Board meeting on 26 October 2005. 
 
 2. That the Greenspace Unit prepare a report on Brownlee Reserve for the meeting on 12 April 

2006 taking into consideration, amongst other things, the following: 
 
 (a) The removal of unsafe trees on the boundary of the whole reserve. 
 
 (b) The prospect of a Globe Holdings contribution being accepted for enhancing the reserve. 
 
 (c) Raising the priority of safety work in the reserve, given the many years of neglect and 

deferred maintenance of the reserve. 
 
 (d) Clearly identifying the Development Concept Plan to be approved. 
 
 (e) The Brownlee Reserve Concept Plan being the basis for a plan in accordance with the 

Council’s current programme for enhancing reserves. 
 
 3. To consider recommending a commitment of $10,000 of its project funding towards the reserve 

enhancement at its meeting on 12 April. 
 
 


